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Dear Dr. Martin: 

In keeping with ACCJC's Policy on Monitoring Institutional Performance and Policy on 
Commission Actions on Institutions, ACCJC staff notified City College of San Francisco in a 
letter dated October 17, 2022, of its placement on enhanced fiscal monitoring for a third year 
based on an analysis of the college’s 2022 annual fiscal report submission. The College was 
first placed on enhanced monitoring in September 23, 2020. The letter also required City 
College of San Francisco to provide its plan to address the financial conditions noted therein for 
the Commission’s consideration at its next regularly scheduled meeting.   

At its meeting January 11-12, 2023, the Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior 
Colleges, Western Association of Schools and Colleges, considered the written information 
provided by City College of San Francisco on its plan to address its financial conditions. The 
Commission appreciated your spoken remarks, as well as those of Ms. Kristin Charles, 
Accreditation Liaison Officer and Ms. Mitra Sapienza, Academic Senate President. Upon 
consideration of this information, the Commission acted to defer action, given that the 
institution’s regularly scheduled comprehensive review process begins in spring 2023.  Further, 
the Commission instructs the comprehensive peer review team to focus attention on the issues 
pertaining to the fiscal conditions noted through the enhanced fiscal monitoring process to verify 
sustained compliance with Commission Standards III.A.10, III.D.1, III.D.4, III.D.7, III.D.9, 
III.D.10, and III.D.12.

The Commission appreciates the constructive steps the institution has taken to address fiscal 
stability and ensure ongoing viability for the students you serve. ACCJC will continue to monitor 
the fiscal health of the institution through its annual reporting process, and information gathered 
through the comprehensive peer review process will assist in determining continued compliance 
with accreditation standards. 

The Commission requires that you disseminate this Action Letter to all campus constituencies 
and the public by placing copies on the College website within seven business days of your 
receipt. Please note that in response to public interest in accreditation, the Commission requires 
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institutions to post current accreditation information on a Web page no more than one click from 
the institution’s home page. In keeping with ACCJC policy, the Commission action will also be 
posted on the ACCJC website within 30 days of the date of the Commission’s action. 

If you have any questions about this letter or the Commission’s action, please feel free to contact 
Dr. Mac Powell or the vice president assigned as liaison to your institution. 

Sincerely, 

Mac Powell, MBA, Ph.D. Lori Gaskin, Ph.D. 
President Chair 

cc: Ms. Kristin Charles, Accreditation Liaison Officer 


